Napa County Mosquito Abatement District

P.O. Box 10053, American Canyon, CA 94503

Napa County Mosquito Abatement District, established in 1925, serves the citizens of Napa County using cost-effective, environmentally responsible integrated vector management practices to abate mosquitoes, other vectors and vector-borne diseases.

WESLEY A. MAFFEI

Phone (707) 553-9610 Fax (707) 553-9611 www.napamosquito.org

October 20, 2023

Napa County Board of Supervisors 1195 Third Street, Room 310 Napa, CA 94559

Dear Board of Supervisors:

Mr. Frank Cabral's term of office as representative for Napa County on the Napa County Mosquito Abatement District Board of Trustees will be expiring on December 31, 2023.

Mr. Cabral has lived most of his life in the Carneros Region of the County and understands the Napa Marshes very well. He also has extensive background working in and with the wine industry and in agriculture which has repeatedly proven to be invaluable to our agency and its operations. Mr. Cabral has served as President, Acting President, and Secretary of the Board of Trustees, with an excellent attendance record at Board meetings, and has continually made an outstanding contribution to the District and the people of Napa County.

I would like to ask that Mr. Cabral be re-appointed to serve as your representative to the Napa County Mosquito Abatement District Board of Trustees for a two-year term starting January 1, 2024. Please be advised that appointed trustees serve without compensation (Health and Safety Code §2030(a)).

I would appreciate a response from you as to the action taken by the Board of Supervisors by December 31, 2023.

Thank you for your cooperation on this matter.

Sincerely,

Wesley A. Maffei

Wesley A. Maffer

Manager

cc: Frank Cabral